NEWHALL

PRIMARY ACADEMY

It's been a very busy week in Year 3!

English: In English we have continued to explore fantasy stories. The children are able to identify the key
features of a fantasy story and they have loved writing their own setting description. In addition to this,
children have enjoyed identifying similar stories that are also within the fantasy genre such as Charlie
and the Chocolate factory.

Maths: In Maths this week, we have started exploring multiplication. The children have explored the
concept of grouping and repeat addition. Also, the children have enjoyed using manipulatives such as
counters to represent groups. Please continue to ensure that your child is secure with their number
bonds and times tables.

Science: In science this week, the children explored fossils and they had a chance to touch model fos-
sils whilst having discussions about how they are formed.

Geography: The children have enjoyed learning all about counties and the counties that surround us
here in Essex. We have done some research about certain counties and what they are well known for.

Home Learning: Home learning is still via TEAMs and we are aware that some of you are finding it tricky
logging on. We have planned a session for the children to log on in school using the school laptops so
that we are able to sort out any issues that may arise.

Spellings: Please continue to encourage your child to learn the spelling pattern rule for week 4.
Spelling tests are carried out by the end of each week.

Reading: Please support your child with their reading by encouraging them to read for roughly 20min a
day. The children have all just done a star reader test which will inform us of their current reading levels.
Please don't worry if your child has not changed their books yet as we plan to incorporate any new lev-
els from the test, into their book changes next week.

Year 3 do PE on a Monday and Friday.
- Mrs. Agbley & Mr. Scott, Miss Leonard and Miss Ali




